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Almighty and Eternal God,

Enable us, through Worship,

Learning and Service,

To live a life in Christ,

That, strengthened by the Holy Spirit,

We may show forth your love

to others throughout the world.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2021
This past year has been a challenge. Just when we thought the pandemic was near an end, another variant would surface. Many are suffering from Zoom fatigue. Many are wondering what their AWC will look like when we can actually meet or if there will even be an ACW group. 
We are all Anglican Church Women, some of us meeting in formal groups and some of us just quietly doing our ministry day by day, week by week or month by month. As we move into the future, we will need to use our creativity to find new ways to carry out our ministry. We may develop new focuses and ways for service or outreach, new venues for fellowship, new ideas or methods for learning, new ways to include worship in our meetings. Not all activities will be meaningful to all women, but the variety of activities should cover all ages. Some activities may have only a few participants, some may have many. Some women will be occasional participants and some will be regulars. We need to welcome all women in our church to Anglican Church Women sponsored endeavours. 
Last year’s AGM was held by Zoom. It was a business meeting plus speaker. We were pleased to have over 80 members in attendance. Greetings were brought by Bishop Ryscilla Shaw on behalf of the College of Bishops, by Margaret Warwick, president of the National Anglican Church Women, by Hilarion Mitchell, President of the Toronto Catholic Women’s League, by Anita Gittens, Treasurer for the National WICC, by Maxine Hobden, on behalf of the Women’s Inter-Church Council (Toronto) and by Marney Crossley from the Diocese of Ottawa. 
We were delighted to have the Most Reverend Linda Nicholls, the Primate of Canada, attend and speak to us about National church issues and answer our questions. 
Reports and the Financials were presented and accepted. Bishop Ryscilla Shaw officiated for the installation of the Board. 
The theme for the 2020-2021 Special Projects is the Housing Crisis: Affordable Housing and Homelessness. In the recent newsletters, we have been highlighting the work of the organizations who have received our Special Project donations. The theme for the 2022-2023 Special Projects was voted on at the Meeting. Our theme for 2022-2023 is Mental Health, Children & Youth. 
Our Diocesan Anglican Church Women continue to support the Council of the North and Threshold Ministries. This year we were able to give three women missionary appeals to help them in their work in Burundi. We also supported the Anglican Foundation “Say Yes to Kid” initiative. Four area organizations which focus on the Housing Crisis received donations as our Special Projects. 
The 2021 National Anglican Church Women President’s Conference which was to have been held in September in Western Newfoundland was once again postponed. But the Diocese of Calgary was able to host a virtual conference on October 23. The theme was “Thrive: to prosper, flourish; to grow or develop well”. A full report of the conference was in the 2021 Advent newsletter. Prayer Partners for 2021-2022 were chosen. The Diocese of Ontario will be praying for the Diocese of Toronto and the Diocese of Toronto will pray for the Diocese of Eastern Newfoundland & Labrador. 
The 2022 Conference is be held in person, in Western Newfoundland this September. 
We were saddened by the passing of Marion Chambers, a Past president of Diocesan Anglican Church Women, and Lorice Carter a former board member. Both contributed significantly to our work in the Diocese of Toronto. 
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We were pleased to welcome three new members to the Board/Finance Committee this past year. The Board meetings are held the second Wednesday of the month, seven times a year. The Finance Committee meets the Monday preceding the Board Meeting. In October and January, the AGM committee meets. We invite new members to join us, on the Finance Committee and/or the Board as we face the future with renewed enthusiasm. This past year, all meetings have been held by Zoom (computer or telephone) and we expect to continue having most meetings by Zoom so that more women from a distance can participate. The newsletters are being sent out to the parishes by email. Printed copies are still mailed to those who have subscriptions. 
A sincere thank you is extended to Judy Beal, our Office Administrator who is celebrating her 20th year with us. She keeps our virtual office running smoothly. Her tireless effort and attention to detail keep us all on track. 
A special thank you is extended to Sandra McPhail, our Treasurer, who has been working virtually since assuming office. 
Heartfelt thank you’s are extended to June Dyer who collects articles and edits our newsletter and to Swan Li who acts as publisher to make the newsletter look so lively. 
Many thanks to the Rev. Joan Cavanagh, our Diocesan ACW Chaplain, who gives us much to think about during her reflections at the (virtual) Board Meetings and whose contributions to the Newsletter make us ponder more deeply. 
To the Diocesan ACW Board and Committee members, thank you for your dedication, in using your time and talents, to enrich your Parish, Deanery and Diocesan ACW. 
To Bishop Andrew Asbil, the Area Bishops and the Diocesan Staff, thank you for your encouragement and support. 
Respectfully submitted,

Enid Corbett MA ODT

President, Toronto Diocesan ACW

SECRETARY / TREASURER’S REPORT 
The past year was a challenge financially. We rely on income from investment interest payments and proceeds from our needle workers to pay communication costs and on-going monthly expenses. Due to pandemic restrictions, our needle workers could not meet. We rely on donations from Anglican women, church groups or individuals, to give to the Council of the North, our “Homeless” Special Projects charities, and other ministries as planned. Again, due to pandemic restrictions, there was little or no fund raising in our churches and we faced a major shortfall in donations. It was decided to draw on our investment reserves to give as planned. In the coming year, we will continue to monitor our finances. 
Now, the pandemic restrictions have been lifted and we are learning to live with the covid virus. Anglican women will be able to meet, talk, exchange greetings and ideas, pray together and continue their work in the church and the wider community. 
A fallout of the pandemic will be issues and concerns that are of special significance to women. One of these is the mental health for children and youth, the Anglican Church Women’s Special Projects focus for 2022/2023. We ask for your compassion, understanding and support. 
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All Anglican women are members of the Anglican Church Women. We welcome your insight, comments, sharing and, of course, donations, either as a group or an individual. Please contact us at acw@toronto.anglican.ca. 
A special thank you to the Finance Committee members: Enid Corbett, Dorothy MacLeod, Ruth Pengelly, Janice Hodgson and Mavis McKenna. Their contributions have been invaluable. The Finance Committee meets seven times a year via zoom. We would welcome anyone who is interested in joining our team. Respectfully submitted
Respectfully submitted,
Sandy McPhail


Treasurer
COMMITTEE REPORTS

ECCLESIASTIC NEEDLEWORKERS’ REPORT

The Needleworkers have continued to do some of their work from home and hope to resume their work at Diocesan Centre this Spring.
Respectfully submitted, 

Peggy Perkins, Director
Ecclesiastical Needleworkers

PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT

We have many special items that are fitting for all types of recognition – 
a small memento to the diamond pin!

The following items are available through the Toronto Diocesan Anglican Church Women’s Office 

135 Adelaide Street East, Toronto ON M5C 1L8    acw@toronto.anglican.ca    416-363-0018

Diamond-Chip ACW or Chancel Guild Pins with Certificate
$60.00
ACW or Chancel Guild Pins
$35.00

ACW Aprons
$25.00

ACW Tote Bags
$5.00

National ACW Pins
$5.00

Chancel Guild Manuals
$5.00 each or 4/$15.00
ACW Notes with Envelopes (package of 4)
$5.00

ACW Notebooks
$3.00

ACW Pens
$2.00

ACW Bookmarks
$0.35 or 3/$1.00

ACW or Chancel Guild Prayer Cards
$0.35 or 3/$1.00
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SOCIAL CONCERN AND ACTION REPORT

The Special Project theme for 2020-2021 was Housing Crisis: Affordable Housing and Homelessness. 
The following organizations received your Special Project monies in 2021.

Trent Durham
Homeward Bound


York-Scarborough
Dr. Roz Healing Place


York-Simcoe
(2021) 360o Kids

York-Credit Valley
Youth Without Shelter
AREA REPORTS
YORK - CREDIT VALLEY AREA REPORT
Etobicoke – Humber Deanery
CHRIST THE KING, ETOBICOKE

A very successful Phantom Valentines Afternoon tea, (each member received a teabag and an invitation in the mail), was held in Feb.  People sent along comments and donations to our funds. By phone we held a meeting sending donations to Loft, Moorelands, PWRDF, and our own church.

At Easter we donated flowers for the garden and offered help with our food bank and other tasks around the church.  September brought an announcement of the retirement of Rev. Julian Aldous on the last Sunday of December. This gave us pause to think, with no farewell reception, where did we go next.  Members were encouraged to continue with craft work and preserves and any monies gained, put into our funds.

Our only official meeting was held in November where we met to plan events ahead.  It wouldn't be Advent without our annual drive for the Moorelands Baby Bundles. A marvelous success with so many beautiful garments and supplies donated.  These were gratefully picked up by a Moorelands volunteer in early January.  A retirement gift of a teacher Planner was presented to Rev. Aldous to wish him well in his new endeavour.

One of our members was ordained Deacon on Dec 12th. She is now Rev. Virginia Gabriel. 
Sadly, we lost 6 of our regular members in 2021, Jane Anderson, Carolyn Friedenberg, May Hiscocks, Blanche Grey, Sylvia Rippon, and Mary Lowe.   Each of these women had played very active roles in our group.  They will be remembered with fondness and thanksgiving.

 

Here we are in 2022, lessened in numbers, but still enthusiastically looking forward to a new Rector and the exciting and new activities and programs put in place.  Hoping for an ACW get together on April 4th.

On behalf of all the women at CTK, we wish the women in the Diocese of Toronto a happy and productive year ahead.

Respectfully submitted, Ruth Pengelly

Etobicoke-Humber Deanery Representative
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ST. PAUL THE APOSTLE, REXDALE

St. Paul the Apostle ACW members participated in the World Day of Prayer on March 5th by Zoom featuring a video of the country of Vanuatu. It was a very moving video prepared by the Women Inter Church Council and hosted by our own Dr Anita Gittens, this video titled “World Day of Prayer 2021 Virtual Service” is posted on YouTube and can still be accessed for viewing.

Ten members from St. Paul’s attended the Annual ACW General Meeting held on April 17th via Zoom. The members participated in the vote and selection of Mental Health for Youth and Children for the Social Concern and Action priority for 2022/2023.

For Lenten Quiet Day members were able to access packages containing a mix of activities for their quiet time and attended a service of morning prayer held through Zoom.

The ACW Prayer Shawl Ministry at St Paul’s is now one year old with 22 shawls blessed and 13 have been shared with loved ones from our parish to bring spiritual growth, warmth, blessings, healing, and prayers. It also provided opportunities to reach out and stay connected with our parish members Some members have contributed the materials and some their time prayerfully making the beautiful prayer shawls. This Ministry has been the main focus of our ACW this pass year with the participants prayerfully and lovingly working on the shawls at home.

ACW at St. Paul’s donated food items to Youth Without Shelter and to the Salvation Army as part of our ACW Outreach for Thanksgiving 2021.

ACW Diocese of Toronto quarterly newsletters were shared via emails to the parish. Members were also encouraged to access the newsletter from the ACW pages on the Diocese of Toronto’s Website

Due to the impact of the Covid 19 pandemic, the protocols in place and the closures of our church no other activities were planned for 2021.
Margaret Durant, ACW, St. Paul the Apostle, Rexdale

Parkdale – West Toronto Deanery

ST. OLAVE’S, SWANSEA (TORONTO)
Well, we have completed another year of the “Covid-19 Pandemic” which limited all our social activities and fundraising! As always, the women of the Church soldiered on and found new ways to socialize and keep busy. Emails flew back and forth in increasing numbers! Several women continued with the phone checks of our parishioners.
The Altar Guild and Flower Convener kept the Altar looking beautiful for our in-person and on-line services.
Several ladies assisted in the “Covid-19 check-in process” for in-person services, and the sanitizing of the Church after services, during the times when we were able to worship in our beautiful Church.
What would we have done without the efforts and expertise of [Team St. Olave’s] who helped make possible the on-line Sunday and weekday services? They devoted many hours to this and deserve our heart-felt thanks!
During the year the ACW Executive held two in-person meetings outdoors and two Zoom meetings.
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The ACW was unable to make our usual community charitable donations in 2021 but hope to get back on track with these in 2022.
Some revenue was generated through the on-line No Bake, Bake Sale and the Christmas Emporium. Many thanks to [Team St. Olave’s] for making both these events possible, and to all who provided items to sell and participated in the emporium. We approached the Cheese Boutique and they graciously donated a gift basket for a draw which was held at the end of the Christmas Emporium.
The two Christmas trees were set up and decorated in early December along with the Mitten Tree.
The Mary and Martha Group were able to enjoy only one meeting in 2021. At that time, we were pleased to welcome a new member. We look forward to starting up again in February or March, 2022. All women are welcome to join the Mary and Martha Group which meets in the Ethel Brown Room on the third Tuesday of the month at 2 o’clock. We would love to welcome new members!
Tentative plans for the future include an outdoor Art Show and Book sale.
We continue to have St. Olave’s Cookbooks and Limited Edition Prints of Toronto for sale.
For 2022, the ACW has committed to (provide financial assistance for specific church projects).
Respectfully submitted,

St. Olave’s ACW report to Vestry (Edited / jb)
YORK - SIMCOE AREA REPORT 
Holland Deanery

CHRIST CHURCH, HOLLAND LANDING

Well with all the shut downs and restrictions in numbers attending we were unable to do a lot.  We did take flowers to sick and shut-ins at Christmas and continued to sponsor our Foster Child.  Our Church also had a Jessie at Christmas and we collected socks, mitts, gloves and Tim Hortons gift cards for Inn From The Cold.

Hoping we will soon be able to get back to some normalcy.

Joan Bellar, Christ Church, Holland Landing
St James, Orillia

Once again the Covid World has limited some of our projects, but we did manage to do God’s work in several areas. Most recently, only with your outstanding support, we repeated our Christmas Hamper project. You assisted more than 120 individuals with 78 of them being children under 18. There were 20 helped at the Youth Centre with both Walmart and Tim Horton cards. All children received Walmart gift cards and all families received grocery cards. We also sent 3 large boxes of personal hygiene and cold weather items to the Youth Centre.
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Through the year we made donations to the Honduras Scholarships, the Arthur Turner Training Centre, the Toronto diocesan ACW, Couchiching Jubilee House and St James itself. We had a small bake and craft sale at Thanksgiving and a larger one pre-Christmas. We only accomplished these events with your continued support. We are making plans for more community events this year. May God bless us in this New Year.
Joan Gardy, Secretary, St. James ACW
St. Luke, Price's Corner

Our ACW did not meet at all in 2021.  We continue to visit by phone regularly.  We are looking forward to join, in person, whenever it is safe to do so.  Most of our members are elderly and many live in assisted living now.  Thank you for continuing to send newsletters.
Wenda Hunter, St. Luke’s Church, Price’s Corners
ST. PAUL, WASHAGO
Our little church has had video services and that will continue for a while as most of our parishioners are elderly and medically fragile. We have maintained phone contact and often delivered meals and reading material to these people. 

No bazaars or dinners but our wonderful knitter Donna Crawford has managed to raise money for our outreach and parish needs by making and selling items she has made. 

We have been able to contribute to Faithworks and some local charities over the last two years.

In person attendance has started in our parish but very few members have decided to partake of this form of worship. Hopefully, we will get back to more normal situations in the near future.

York Central Deanery
Christ Church, Stouffville

I think we can all say that the last 2 years have been quite a challenge. How do you keep in touch with everyone, especially when church has either been online or not at all. Here at Christ Church Stouffville, we have been very fortunate to have services online, and for a while we were back in church and could even sing, although with our masks on. That time back in church did give us opportunity to see some of our members. We have kept in touch with our members with a couple of emails, and a mail posting at Easter.

We recently ran a couple of fund raiser a “No Bake Sale” and the sale of Poinsettia plants, both of these ideas were borrowed from another ACW group. Both fund raisers were very successful and will fund our annual output to local charities. At Christmas, we had a Christmas tree again in our narthex which was there for our parish members to put gloves, hats, socks, scarves and mittens on, this was a great success again, and we distributed the items to 360 Kids, and Loft house that is located in Stouffville.

We also started our annual Secret Prayer Partner program, where you are given a name, and through the year, you send little messages of support and hope to that person. How nice it is for someone to receive mail. I think we have become so much more aware of how regular contact with people is so important, a single phone call can make someone smile, and one feels included.
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On November 14, 2021 Christ Church celebrated ACW Sunday, with our dear June Dyer being the speaker, and one of our members Cathy Tubb playing the violin accompanied by her daughter Carolyn playing the guitar.  It was a pleasure to hear. We remembered members past and present, we have unfortunately lost two of our faithful longtime members this past year.

Christ Church ACW is hoping that 2022, sees the end of this pandemic, and that this world can get back to some sense of normal again.

With God’s blessings

Susan Walmsley Co-President Christ Church Stouffville ACW

Holy Trinity, Thornhill 

Holy Trinity Thornhill Dealing with Covid prompted our Anglican Church Women to come up with creative ideas for fund raising in order to be able to disburse funds to the charities which we support. One of our quilters made and sold many 100% cotton dish-holders for use in the microwave. Other donated articles have been sold online. A very successful raffle was held in the fall and in late November there was a Poinsettia sale. The men of who usually help with the set up and take down for our fundraising events donated money in place of their physical assistance. 
Our quilters are not quilting but meet weekly for ‘coffee’ by Zoom. The other ACW groups have kept in touch by Zoom meeting or telephone calls. 
Many of our members have helped make and deliver lunches for the local Out of the Cold program. Some also walked to raise funds for the Coldest Night of the Year. 
We look forward to meeting again in person and re-imaging our old events to new and wonderful experiences.
St. Mary's, Richmond Hill

One of our parishioner’s and ACW member, Betty Gilpin was featured in the Toronto Diocesan ACW Winter 2021 Newsletter. Betty became a Centenarian on October 31, 2021. It was indeed an honour and privilege to interview her over the phone for this article titled “My Favourite Bomb-Girl”. Full article can be found in the winter newsletter. 
For the second year our ACW held a virtual Christmas Market due to the pandemic restrictions. Our amazing committee went to work. Our parishioners donated goods and sponsored this event. We opened our Shopify website and went LIVE from October 24th – November 25th! A crew of wonderful St. Mary’ parishioners helped collect, sort and gather orders for our curbside pick-up. There are so many people to thank who had a hand in making this year’s event another huge success. Special thanks to Jane Robertson for organizing the Poinsettia Sale and who went above and beyond to make sure everyone received a beautiful poinsettia. This year we raised just over $5,000.00. 
We held our virtual ACW Annual General Meeting on February 22, 2022 – it was well attended and we had great discussion and decided and voted to disburse the funds raised to 5 groups within our parish that includes outreach and towards sponsoring a refugee family plus special projects towards St. Mary’s 150th Anniversary. We also voted to donate to 5 groups outside of our parish. 
We submitted 4 names of women from St. Mary’s for the Diocesan ACW Memorial Book who have passed away. Pauline Lashley, Gwen Halliday, Lorna Giles and Lillian Dyson-Babcock. 
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We all agreed that our hard work and donations fulfilled our ACW prayer – “to show forth the love of Jesus to others throughout our parish, community and beyond”. 
Our AGM concluded by singing the hymn “Praise to the Lord”! 
Respectfully submitted by Marlene Gardiner 
President, St. Mary’s Richmond Hill, Anglican Church Women
and Diocesan ACW Board Member

TRENT - DURHAM AREA REPORT 
Trent-Durham area is the largest Episcopal area in the Diocese, covering from Pickering to Brighton along the 401 corridor, and from Lake Ontario to Haliburton. It combines major urban centres and smaller rural parishes. It is slated to be the area of largest population growth over the next decade. Throughout the pandemic people have taken advantage of its proximity to Toronto and the lower housing costs to relocate within the Regions. There is also an aging population. The area is well served by several health care organizations- Lakeridge Health (with 5 hospitals), Northumberland Hills, Lindsay, Peterborough and Haliburton Highlands hospitals. Women’s ministry is strong in all the congregations included in this varied area.

Although the pandemic has changed the provision of ministry, the basic tenets of faithful love, caring, compassion and giving remain the roots of our Christian ministry. People have become very familiar with Zoom, whether for a church service, meeting or time to gather together for social interaction. Some of the ladies became creative in hosting Zoom craft circles and certainly prayer groups. Others developed “phone trees” to be in touch, or sent email chains, messages, meditations, invitations to “make believe teas” etc. to their parish families and beyond. Some churches have managed to hold in-person fundraising, while maintaining the Covid-19 protocols. A few in-person services have been held with reduced numbers participating.

One of the unique and vital ministries in Trent-Durham is the ministry to migrant workers who arrive seasonally to farm the fruitful land in this area. Many of them were stranded due to the travel restrictions and those involved in this ministry responded quickly and effectively to the challenges faced by these vital and essential workers. This ministry has recently become supported through the Faithworks program.

Sad to note that some churches in the area have not been able to survive the loss of revenue and parishioners. If one peruses the long list of postponed clergy inductions in this area, it is easy to note the many changes of clergy within the area parishes. It is certainly not easy for a new leader to get to know his/her congregation when they cannot come together for worship, meetings or social activities. It is in these circumstances that livestreaming becomes the norm. Women in ministry do assist in many ways (as leaders, chancel members, and ACW) throughout the pandemic induced restrictions imposed for everyone’s safety and well being.

I must thank the Deanery Representatives who have kept in touch with the parishes throughout this large area: Gerri Currier, Carolyn Atkinson, Mavis McKenna and Martha Waind.

Parishes have continued to adapt to new ways and while the many traditions associated with Easter, Advent and Christmas had to be celebrated differently, the presence of our Saviour was felt, welcomed and celebrated throughout.

 
Respectfully submitted, Marion Saunders

Area Vice-President
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Durham-Northumberland Deanery

St. John’s, Bowmanville

The simply amazing and talented ladies of St. John’s Bowmanville donate their time, yarn and talent to knit and crochet items for St. John’s outreach ministry to the community. More than 120 prayer shawls, 150 prayer squares and 80 lapgans were given to Hearth Place and the R.S. McLaughlin Cancer Centre, to Ontario Shores Mental Health Centre, to Fosterbrooke Nursing Home, to members of the community both in Wilmot Creek community and Clarington. These were all freely given to those who needed comfort. 
We received many thank you notes from recipients expressing their gratitude and how much comfort their gift brings them. 
Mission to Seafarers received 101 toques/hats, 97 scarves, 11 helmets, 35 cowls, socks, dickies, fingerless gloves and 2 bunk quilts. All these were gratefully received and the chaplain, the Reverend Judith Alltree wrote “…it is the look on the seafarers faces when they open their ditty bags and the first thing they pull out is the handmade hat or scarf. It goes right on immediately, accompanied by a huge smile…” 
Items received for the Virtual Bazaar - toques, scarves, teddy bears, headbands, mittens, dish clothes, kitchen hand towels, slippers, etc. - were sold or given to the Christmas Hampers. Although we didn’t sell as many items to the Clarington community as last year, the St. John’s Parish community purchased a great quantity of items. The Bazaar, along with the face-masks and chains sold in the spring, brought in $805.00 for the ‘Roof Fund’.

Again, I express my personal thanks and also the gratitude of St. John’s Church for all that you have contributed to the outreach ministry of our parish.
Eliana Wheeler, Crafters, St. John’s Bowmanville
Oshawa Deanery

All Saints Whitby

All Saints held a successful Christmas Bazaar with books, crafts, odds and ends.  A successful bake sale and take out for lunch.

St Martin’s Courtice 

There have not been too many services in the past 2 years related to Covid and our church being in a retirement residence.  We keep in touch with our church family through weekly messages from our Padre via email.   Phone calls and cards are sent out often to keep in touch.    Our church family enjoyed a full turkey dinner at Christmas delivered to their homes.  Turkey and the works along with festive packages of homemade almond bark to end their meal.

St George’s Oshawa
Zoom services were held weekly and now regular services are being held. All following Covid rules.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Atkinson
Oshawa Deanery Representative
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Peterborough Deanery 

This has been another challenging year for all Anglican Church Women. Most of the year pandemic closures prevented in-person meetings and Church services and prevented events normally held for fund raising. Innovated ways to maintain contact and fellowship have evolved and continue. Most church congregations have access now to live-stream services via website, zoom, Facebook etc. We are thankful for the technology that has made this possible. Many have had to learn new skills.
ALL SAINT's, Peterborough:  The ACW has held no meetings in 2021 and have had no fundraisers.  They were unable to do their annual making of Easter eggs --their most successful means of revenue. Having missed their ACW Christmas dinner in 2021, they plan to have it as soon as possible in 2022. They have about 20 members. Church services are live-streamed and on Trent Radio.

CHRIST CHURCH, Campbellford: teamed with St. George's, Hastings and St. James, Roseneath: Christ Church is the only one with an ACW. They invite women from the other two churches to join them. Although they have had no meetings, they plan to have one the first Tuesday in March. They did have one small bake sale (just for those attending church that Sunday). St. George's had butter tart sales in November and December (prepared by a local bakery). The Roseneath congregation still plan to rebuild a facility that will serve both their church and community. All congregations can access services live-streamed from Christ Church.

ST. JAMES/ Emily: does not have an ACW. This is a growing church. When able, they held church services outside until October when parishioners began holding indoor services at Kaye Comstock funeral home in Peterborough. In 2021 they had 35 services and average attendance was 16 to 47. A retired priest alternates conducting the service with a lay reader. An addition is being added to their church and will be accessible (in progress).
ST. JOHN the BAPTIST, Lakefield: Their ACW held one meeting in November.  Members did organize and conduct the ACW Church service in November. Two ACW women were speakers at that service. Their ACW membership is down to10 or 12 now. Pre-Christmas on-line advertising of items for sale (a success last year) was done again in2021. Several women knit and sew for the community and their profit is given to their ACW. The ACW sent a donation to the Mother's Union in Kenya and plan to maintain contact and do so again.

ST. JOHN the EVANGELIST, Havelock: are linked with Christ Church, Norwood (now closed) and St. Martin's, Westwood. St. John's has the only ACW but has held no meetings or fundraising in 2021. A priest from St. John's, Peterborough conducts a communion service once a month for them. A lay person conducts morning prayer at all other services at St. John's, Havelock (an ACW member). They watch the on-line service from St. John's, Peterborough when in-person services are not allowed.

ST. JOHN the EVANGELIST, Peterborough: ACW meetings were held in November and December. Attendance 9 (usual attendance pre-pandemic 17-20). No fundraising was done in 2021 but there were charitable donations made using money from reserve/ trust ACW funds. Many members are hesitant about returning to church services and meetings. Many watch weekly Sunday and special services live-streamed. There is a zoom weekly "coffee" hour on line. Many phone calls and emails are sent.

ST.Matthew/ST.Aidan, Buckhorn: have had no ACW meetings. The only fundraising has been parish events (plant sales, jams, frozen foods like beef and chicken meat pies and soup). All church services are by zoom (linked with St. Luke's and share the same priest).
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ST. THOMAS, Millbrook: One zoom ACW meeting was held in the fall. They have had no fundraisers. Membership is down to 6. Sunday congregation numbers around 20. Live streaming of services continues.

Our DEANERY ACW EXECUTIVE: has not met since before the Pandemic but members keep in touch and plan a meeting as soon as the weather is better.

I commend all ACW members for the way everyone has made the effort to remember all who may not have email, are shut in, ill or alone. We all miss our fellowship together and look forward to meeting as a group to share tea, coffee. food and baked goods as well.

Respectfully submitted, Gerri Currier
Peterborough Deanery Representative
Victoria-Haliburton Deanery 

ST. PAUL, MINDEN
Twenty-three members attend meetings and events called by ACW President, Saundra Legge.  Meetings are held on the second Thursday of the month at 10:15 a.m. in the parish hall.  The ACW December meeting was cancelled and a luncheon was enjoyed by twenty-three members at Minden legion on December 16, 2021.
This year we were saddened by passing of Jean Dutka, ACW Treasurer.

Financial asset donations 2021:  
· Haliburton High School Life Skills
· Medical expenses child of parish
· Pregnancy Care Haliburton & World Day of Prayer
· YWCA Minden (given in memory of Daisy Downs)
· Donations to St. Paul’s Minden in memory of members and spouses.
Events Fwd to next year

1. October 19 ACW Victoria-Haliburton Deanery Meeting

2. Celebration for Tom Nicholson, upon receiving the Order of the Diocese of Toronto, who has given outstanding service over a significant period of time in voluntary ministry.

ACW members continue to support St. Paul’s including Bountiful Blessings store front Ministry & Thrift Shop. 
Saundra Legge, President; Gail Nicholson, Vice President; Wendy Connelly, Treasurer.

Respectfully submitted, Kay Millard, Secretary  (Edited with permission / jb)
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YORK - SCARBOROUGH AREA REPORT 
York Mills Deanery

At the time of my writing this report, we marked the second anniversary of the Covid-19 World Pandemic, from Friday, March the Thirteenth, 2020 when the Government suggested we shelter in place for a couple of weeks, to Sunday, March 13, 2022 when our clocks “sprang forward”, and we said goodbye to two and a half months of the darkest and coldest days of the new year. Helen Steiner Rice reminds us: Springtime is a season of Hope, and Joy, and Cheer,

There’s beauty all around us, to see, and touch, and hear.

So no matter how downhearted, and discouraged, we may be,

New hope is born, when we behold, leaves budding on a tree,

Or when we see a timid flower, push through the frozen sod,

And open wide, in glad surprise, its petalled eyes to God.

For this is just God saying, “Lift up your eyes to Me”,

And the bleakness of your spirit, like the budding, springtime tree,

Will lose its wintry darkness, and your heavy heart will sing,

For God never sends the winter, without the joy of spring.

As the world mourns the death of almost six million people, we remain ever grateful for those brave souls on the Front Lines, the majority of whom are women, who have kept our world ticking along for more than two years: most especially those in the medical field working directly with Covid-19 patients; followed by those who have provided other essential services such as those supplying our daily food requirements, medical supplies and services; etcetera. Thankfully, I believe we now are at the beginning of the end, as we are all extremely Covid-19 exhausted!

Here follows the 2021 Reports for the Deanery of York Mills which consists of nine Congregations: The Church of Our Saviour; Church of The Ascension; The Church of The Incarnation; St. Christopher’s Church; St. Cyprian’s Church; St. George on Yonge Church; St. John’s Church, Willowdale; St. Matthew the Apostle Oriole Church; and St. Theodore of Canterbury Church.

There are also two Ministries located within the York Mills Deanery, the first of which is the Flemingdon Park Ministry. Maria Reolin is the new Executive Director, ably assisted by Banazir, Martha, Melodie, and Anelia. This community-based agency has been walking alongside, and working with the people of Flemingdon Park for over forty years. Initially in 2020, all programs, activities, and services were severely limited due to the Covid-19 Pandemic. Eventually, some program plans were adapted in partnership with other organizations, while other activities were re-envisioned to meet the needs of the community in different ways. The staff continues to work and find safe and appropriate ways of assisting the families and community of Flemingdon Park. Slowly throughout 2021: programs were reintroduced, some by Zoom, some in person; in conjunction with a local Health Centre, gift cards were made available; Second Harvest food was distributed to the senior’s building; Good Share food boxes were regularly made available for two hundred families; Cob’s Bakery provided bread twice a month; and Toronto Star Santa Claus boxes were distributed. Through the “Common Table” program, the harvested produce from the “farm”, which is located on the property of The Church of Our Saviour, was shared with the Flemingdon Park Community.
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The Sisterhood of St. John The Divine is the other Ministry in our Deanery. This is an Anglican monastic community founded in Toronto in 1884. During the past one hundred and thirty-seven years, the sisters have lived a life of prayer and service to the church throughout Canada, pioneering in health care, education, care of the elderly, retreats, and spiritual formation. St. John’s Rehab Hospital, which is next door to the east of the Convent, is partnered with Sunnybrook Hospital. For many years, in their sacred space at the Convent, they have provided “Food For Our Souls”, as they welcome visitors to participate in: worship, prayer and song; a variety of programs and workshops; quiet days; personal or group retreats; and so forth. At first, due to Covid-19 restrictions, most programs were suspended, meantime in 2021, modern technology allowed for some delivery of programs: via virtual meetings; Zoom lessons; musical retreats; spiritual direction; meditation; quiet days; and live streaming of Sunday evening prayers. For more details, or to learn about their publication entitled “The Eagle”, their website address is www.ssjd.ca, their telephone number is 416-226-2201, and they are located at 233 Cummer Avenue in Willowdale.

Over the past two years, our nine congregations were introduced to virtual church services via the modern technology of: Zoom, U Tube, Face Book, Google Meet, online, web sites, etcetera; with services being live streamed, pre-recorded, and so on. When Provincial Covid-19 plus Anglican Church Guidelines allowed, not all, meantime most of our churches reopened their doors for Sunday Services, while the Virtual Church Services continued for those who were unable and/or those who were uncomfortable attending In Person Services.

· Within the York Mills Deanery, The Church of Our Saviour Anglican Church and Church of the Ascension Anglican Church both have active Anglican Church Women’s groups. One week prior to the one-year anniversary of the Global Pandemic, on Friday, March 5, 2021, Donway Covenant United Church virtually hosted the World Day of Prayer Service with about ninety people in attendance, which is more people than normally attend!

· Pre Covid-19, The Church of Our Saviour had three Anglican Church Women’s units: Saint Bridgit, Saint Hilda, and Saint Theresa. Throughout 2021, a few A.C.W. Meetings were held via Google Meet. Working along with all of their parish members, these women provided baked goods and preserves for two church fund raisers, an August yard sale, and a December bazaar. Proudly, they were able to meet all of their annual financial commitments.

· Pre Covid-19, Church of the Ascension had two small Anglican Church Women’s units: Saint Mary, and Saint Elizabeth Ann. In 2021, in addition to their Sunday Services, a Virtual Prayer Service was held each evening. Some of the A.C.W. ladies joined together on Zoom for one Social Event, meantime, they regularly kept in touch with each other by telephone or online.

Although seven out of our nine churches do not have an active Anglican Church Women’s group, many women from these congregations continue to support the Diocesan A.C.W.: financially; by attending the Annual General Meeting; and through PAL they subscribe annually to the Diocesan A.C.W. Newsletter (Prayer, Action, and Learning). This financial support is greatly appreciated by the Diocesan Board, as their largest charitable donation is ten thousand dollars forwarded annually to The Council of the North!

Congratulations to St. George on Yonge Anglican Church whose congregation is celebrating their One Hundredth Anniversary on Saturday, April 23, 2022.
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Over and above their Sunday Church Services, some of the 2021 virtual events and/or services, and perhaps including some in person, held for and/or within the Deanery of York Mills nine congregations are:

· After church coffee hour, Prayer services, Bible study, weekly congregational updates, and numerous business meetings, for example: advisory boards, chancel or altar guilds, parish nursing, and parish selection committees.

· FUND RAISERS: selling sour dough bread, Christmas cakes, and church calendars, plus the aforementioned August yard sale, and December bazaar; donations made through “Canada Helps”; and an Advent Fund Raising Campaign.
· COMMUNITY OUTREACH: senior’s gatherings and including the “Young at Heart” group; meditation; exercise classes; food drives; delivering Toronto Star Santa Claus boxes; and volunteering with NeighbourLink North York plus the Well Church Coalition.

For those who do not or cannot access the internet, thankfully, telephone contact has kept many members up to date with church news.

Respectfully submitted, Mary Macnamara

York Mills Deanery Representative 
and a member of St. Cyprian's Anglican Church, in partnership with the Tri-Congregational Church

**********************************************************
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Anglican Church Women

NATIONAL ACW PRAYER

Almighty God, we pray for your blessing and grace on our work and witness as Anglican Church Women in Canada.  We give you thanks and praise for giving us wisdom, knowledge and understanding so that we may serve you in spirit and truth.  Called to be your church, may our study, learning, worship and service be always to your glory and the building of your kingdom in our communities and throughout the world.  In our ministry may we always respond to the needs of others with your love.  We pray in the name of the One who redeemed and loves us, your Son, Jesus our Saviour.    

Amen.


MEMORIAL BOOK

Inscribed in the Book of Memory, 2021

Edith F.G. Thompson 

Toronto Diocesan ACW

Peterborough Deanery Rep
December 11, 2006
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Thelma Levesque

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

August 10, 2015

[image: image3.png]



Marilyn Gilpin

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

December 8, 2017
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Pauline Patricia Lashley

St. Mary’s Richmond Hill

February 1, 2019

Gwendolyn (Gwen)
Edith Halliday

St. Mary’s Richmond Hill

June 17, 2019

Eileen Lee

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

July 5, 2019

Jacquelene George

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

July 5, 2019

Lorna Elizabeth Giles

St. Mary’s Richmond Hill

July 6, 2019

Vivan Hughes

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

December 1, 2019

Eleanor Elder

St. Luke’s Creemore

December 16, 2019
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Hazel Lazier

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

July 5, 2020

Valerie Bell

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

September 19, 2020

Bette Woods

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

October 13, 2020

Pamela (Pam) Sellers

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

November 11, 2020

Katharina (Kathy) Laupacis

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

November 17, 2020

Jane Campbell

Holy Trinity Thornhill

November 23, 2020

Gertie Gowan

St. Luke’s Creemore

December 11, 2020

Gwendolyn Taylor

St. Luke’s Creemore

December 20, 2020
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Frances White

Holy Trinity Thornhill

January 11, 2021
Shirley Aileen Rehill

Christ Church Stouffville

February 2, 2021

June Martin

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

February 3, 2021

Lorice Carter

Toronto Diocesan ACW Tecumseth Deanery Rep
March 8, 2021

Lillian Dyson-Babcock

St. Mary’s Richmond Hill

March 24, 2021

June (Reta) Money

Christ Church–St Jude Ivy

May 17, 2021

Joan Berry

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

August 3, 2021

Elizabeth (Betty) Tooby

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

August 5, 2021

Jane Emery

St. Cuthbert’s Leaside

September 26, 2021

Marion Chambers

Toronto Diocesan ACW

Past President

November 10, 2021

Evelyn Scott

Christ Church Stouffville
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